

City of Eden – Memorandum



To:

Brad Corcoran, City Manager 

THRU:
Terry Shelton, Director of Environmental Services
From:

Darren Gatewood, Street Superintendent


Date:

February 17, 2012
Subject:
Asphalt  Roller Replacement
 



The asphalt roller that the City of Eden currently has is used to lay asphalt for Collection and Distribution repairs, Full Depth Patching for the resurfacing Contract generated through the Engineering Department, Skin Patching generated through the Engineering Department, and street repairs generated through the Street Division.  Currently our roller is unserviceable, leaving us needing to rent or buy a roller for the coming work season.  
 

The existing asphalt roller is a 1996 model.  This roller was originally purchased for $33,940.  The City of Eden has spent $17,521.72 in just parts to keep the roller going.  The roller is at this time out of service due to mechanical problems.  The engine is getting water in the oil.  Tommy Carter, the Fleet Maintenance Supervisor, has diagnosed this as a head gasket, cracked head, or a cracked block.  Tommy has checked and the engine is no longer available.  A rebuild kit will cost around $1,300 dollars.  That is not counting the machine work or time the roller would be out of service.  Tommy has checked on a rental and the cost for it would be $148.00 a day, $445.00 a week and $1,160.00 a month.

The cost of a new roller will be around $45,000.   Replacement of this equipment will enhance our capability to deliver routine street maintenance and street reconstruction services.
It is my recommendation that the City of Eden purchase a new roller before spring so that the Street Division will be able to have a dependable roller to get the task ahead completed.    
